CPSBB # 114

Wasn't the Pumpkin Show concerts and parade wonderful? We had a real fine turn out of Band members for both concerts and for both parades, and, best of all, the people attending the concerts, and along the parade route certainly seemed to appreciate our music. And well they should, we played real well.

OK, now for the balance of the year...but first of all, as you know, we had an election of officers the Tuesday after Pumpkin Show. Here are our new officers:

Lowell Buidendorp---President

Jeff Mathew------Secretary

Jim Shea-----Treasurer

Sharon Cherrington-Liberian

Ruth Holt-----Social Director

Now back to November and Jecember. At the present time, we have nothing scheduled in November, we thought we had, but it apparently fell through. We are, however, going to sponsor a "Herry Tuba Christmas" on Sunday, November 24th, at 5:00 in the evening, on the Court House steps.

No matter what instrument you play in the band, if you can play a tuba, get one, and join us in this first ever endever. Hopefully tuba players from through Central Ohio will participate, and hopefully, we can come close to 100 players.

Mr. Gary Tiery, Band Director Emeritus at Otterbein College will direct the concert.

However, we are sponsoring it, and there may be a few odd jobs that need to be done to get the whole thing going, so if asked, help.

In December, we have, of course, our Christmas Concert, which is scheduled for Sunday, December 22nd. More about this in our December bulletin.

Now harken you this....We will not have a rehearsal next Tuesday, November 5th. So, be certain to get out and vote. We will resume practices on Tuesday, November 12th and work each week prior to the concert. That gives us only 6 evenings to learn the Christmas music. Please try to make as many of these rehearsals as possible.

In the first paragraph I mentioned a good band turnout for the concerts during Pumpkin Show. If I remember correctly Cliff counted something like 48 on Wednesday evening... not bad at all.

Please read bulletin carefully..keep in mind what it says..and most of all..attend rehearsals. We have a GOOD band. Let's keep it that way. We can, but it will mean attendance at rehearsals.

see ya